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        Morice Town Primary Academy
‘Not height alone but foundation’
Charlotte Street, Plymouth, PL2 1RJ



                           Telephone: 01752  567609

Website: www.moricetownprimary.co.uk                         Email: morice.town.primary.school@plymouth.gov.uk

RE September Full Re-opening of Morice Town Primary

Dear Parents

As you are aware, we are planning to fully re-open the school for all pupils in September, providing there are no further restrictions in place. We have been asked to plan according to these key principles:

1. Grouping children together.

2. Avoiding contact between groups.

3. Arranging classroom facing forward.

4. Maintaining strict hygiene arrangements.

5. Introducing an enhanced cleaning regime.

With this in mind, we will continue the 'bubble' system currently in place expanding this to cover two classes, N/F, 1/2, 3/4 & 5/6. We will need to have bubbles of two classes in order to keep lunchtime to a reasonable length. We will also have to operate a staggered start and end times, operate a one-way system across the school site and are requesting that parents do not ,unless absolutely necessary, enter the school. The 2m social distancing rule will continue to apply for all adults.  A senior leader will be available on the gate to deal with enquiries if required. 

The timings are as follows:

Morning, Entry Points

8.30am Yr 5/6  will enter the school via the top DRIVE GATE, member of staff will be there to meet them.

8.30am Yr1/2 will  enter via the  CAR PARK GATE turn left follow road towards their classroom door, where a member of staff will be waiting to welcome them. Any visitors will turn right along coned pathway  and exit out via CHARLOTTE ST GATE.
8.45am Nursery & Foundation will enter the school via the top DRIVE GATE into EYFS unit.

8.45am Yr 3/4 will  enter via the  CAR PARK GATE turn left follow road towards the corridor door where a member of staff will be waiting to welcome them. Any visitors will turn right along coned pathway and exit out via CHARLOTTE ST GATE.
Please be prompt and ensure your child arrives at the correct time. We cannot allow pupils to mix, therefore any pupils arriving late will have to wait until the next group has gone in before they can enter the school.

End of School, Exit Points

We have two sides to our playground separated by the new big pencils, there are the nursery and play park sides

2.45pm  Yr 6 staff accompany children to the CHARLOTTE ST GATE and dismiss. 

2.50pm  Yr 5 follow the same route.

2.45pm Car park Gate opened

Yr 1 parents distribute, keeping 2m apart, on nursery playground side yr 1 staff dismiss through door opening on to this area.

Yr 2 parents wait in play park side.

All turn left and exit by CHARLOTTE ST GATE

3.00pm

Foundation parents will collect their children entering and leaving via TOP DRIVE GATE
Yr 3 parents distribute, keeping 2m apart, on nursery side of play ground yr staff dismiss through corridor door.

 Yr 4 parents distribute on play park side.

All turn left and exit by CHARLOTTE ST GATE
Siblings

Any siblings will stay in their class until parents arrive to pick up the ‘latest’ child ie at 3.05pm. 

Other Points:

We will ask you to confirm that your child/ren is/are fit and well for school not displaying any symptoms of Covid-19 before they enter, that means: 

· They or anyone in their household does not have a high temperature, a persistent cough, breathing difficulties and has not lost their sense of taste.

· They are not living with anyone who is self-isolating.

This is very important in order to protect the health of all of the pupils and staff in that bubble

Other Points;

Breakfast club will restart in September with the children sitting in their bubble groups

Children should wear their usual school uniform but will not require PE kits only training shoes for PE.

School meals in September will initially the cold options only but hot food will be introduced in October.

If you wish to contact your child's class teacher please either call the office to make a telephone appointment or email them through the generic class emails, ie  year1@moricetownprimary.co.uk
We look forward to welcoming all the children back in September. We will post any changes if required on the schools website and the Facebook page so please check them regularly. See you all in September.  

Regards Joe Roberts

Executive Headteacher

Morice Town Primary Academy is part of the Reach South Family of schools 
info@reachsouth.org

